
THE OAKLAND, BERKELEY/ ALAMEDA COUNTY CoC 

Spring Community Meeting

Tuesday, May 6, 2025, 9:00am – 4:30pm 
Location: California Endowment 2000 Franklin Street, Oakland, CA 94612 

Written Public Comment Form 

This form may be completed by and submitted to Homebase at alameda@homebaseccc.org. 
Written comments will be posted to the Everyone Home webpage. 
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Person with Lived Experience? 

Comments: 

Yes No
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	Name: Mark Walker
	Affiliation: Swords to Plowshares
	Text1: Public Comment Regarding Veteran Priorities and the Alameda County Continuum of Care

Swords to Plowshares is a community-based not-for-profit that provides needs assessment and case management, employment and training, housing, and legal assistance to more than 2,500 veterans in the San Francisco Bay Area each year. We make this comment on behalf of Swords to Plowshares and our clients, many of whom struggle with housing, and whose lives are and can be shaped by the Continuum of Care.

According to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development's 2023 Annual Homeless Assessment Report, the number of unhoused veterans has increased in Alameda County. The PIT count in 2021 showed 125 veterans and by 2023, this number has increased to 552 veterans. While veteran homelessness has decreased nationally over the past decade, let there be no mistaking that the past few years show an alarming trend of a reversal within Alameda County by HUD’s standards.  There is an assumption that all veterans receive federal resources; this is simply not the case for a variety of reasons such as discharge status and inaccessibility to military records to name a few. VA care and benefits are not automatic or universal. Although veteran-specific resources do exist, it is clear that additional resources at the local level have been and will be necessary. 

The Alameda CoC must work to improve coordination efforts among stakeholders to better serve veterans and as soon as possible, should designate veterans as a priority group. Veterans are a diverse group that represent many different impacted communities, while also having struggles that are unique to them. By enhancing coordination among stakeholders and designating veterans as a priority group, this would create opportunities for veterans within the county to better access existing resources within the continuum of care. 

Another immediate step that the CoC could take is advocating for Housing Resource Centers to receive training to better understand existing resources for veterans and how to direct veterans to these resources. 
We appreciate your consideration of these comments and look forward to your response.
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